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No formal agenda was presented.  Board members were asked to discuss three basic questions:

1. How are we doing?

2. What is the most valuable thing that the DVCIC can do in the upcoming months/years?

3. How do we make it happen?

Discussion


How are we doing?

Mr. Miller indicated that there are a lot of inquiries for information related to DVCs and one repository for this information is an effective and useful tool.  Miller indicated that the DVCIC is serving this purpose.

Mr. Thomas noted that summarizing priority research needs is important and that if the toolbox develops this sort of list that is a good deliverable of the Clearinghouse.

Mr. Wilke said that the uniformity of information is a key issue and standardization is important before the regional concept can be truly implemented.

Mr. Miller said that insurance companies can really become the driving force on this issue due to costs of claims.

Rep. Ainsworth raised the connection between Chronic Wasting Disease and DVCs. The proposals to eradicate CWD may reduce the deer population.

Mr. Paulson noted that the regional concept is good and that the toolbox will be useful. He also noted that behavioral studies will be important to include. The behavioral patterns of animals are not studied enough currently.

Mr. Kinar noted that while a single definitive solution is unlikely to be identified, it is still worth pursuing a variety of research on this subject.

Rep. Ainsworth noted that there may be room for funding the DVCIC efforts by reducing inefficiencies in a variety of DOT operations.

What is the most valuable thing that the DVCIC can provide?

Mr. Wittwer noted that some degree of continued maintenance and updating of the toolbox will be beneficial and indicated that this will take some amount of funding – either in student support or as a contract arrangement.

Mr. Thomas stated that a comprehensive study of the most obvious tools should be undertaken. Reflectors or some other study might be most appropriate. 

Mr. Wilke pointed out that educational pieces may be the most helpful. This sort of public information shows why the general public should be concerned about this issue.

Mr. Miller alluded to research currently being conducted at Michigan State University that looks at human factors in the reduction of DVCs.  He also stated that a firm study detailing the costs per crash is appropriate.  Without enough solid numbers, the issue is often glanced at with little attention.

Mr. Paulson referred to the insurer’s ability to add the costs into current rates and said that the analysis of travel patterns would help to raise the body of knowledge in the area.


Rep. Ainsworth noted that the insurers should list the cost of their policy related to DVCs on their bills.

How do we make it happen?

The Board generally agreed that some efforts should be made to keep the DVCIC operational for the joint cooperative element of the states and for the purpose of updating information collected to date.

Paulson reiterated the importance of keeping the trucking industry involved and it was noted that Mr. Shawn from TFE Group was part of the Board.  

Mr. Wilke suggested that a letter be prepared and sent to each of the state DOTs to request their participation in a pooled fund specific to keeping the DVCIC operational.  Some discussion occurred on the importance of working with the Mississippi Valley states and keeping the effort regional in nature.

Mr. Miller suggested that Wisconsin work with Eric Englund and others to get the issue in front of the legislators and the insurance community. He indicated that a $5000 contribution from each of the states seemed reasonable to keep this base level of funding.
Mr. Thomas indicated that a study of high incident and / or urban areas with a problem should be looked into and studied more in depth.

The Board agreed to assist in establishing some mechanism to keep the DVCIC operational.  Mr. Miller agreed to work with his contacts in the region to advance the issue.

The Board adjourned their meeting at 4:30 pm.

